
MINUTES 
Hawstead Community Council Meeting 

Monday 9th of January 2023 
 

 

Topic Description Action by 
whom 

Action 
by when 

1. Welcome and 
apologies 

Those present: Susanne White, Sarah Bullen, Ali Bovill, Amanda Lomas-
Farley, John Shipley, John West, and Bob Brough. 
Caroline Miller was present virtually, and apologies were received from 
Louisa Jackson and Shannon Bullen 

  

2. Approval of 
Minutes of 
November Meeting 

Minutes from our previous meeting were checked and one amendment 
was required, the balance of the MacMillan Coffee morning came in at 
£1,048.73, in the finish. After this was noted, the minutes were passed. 

  

3. Matters arising 
not listed elsewhere 

  
 

 

4. Treasurer’s report SW read a summary of Louisa’s report. There were no questions. 
Total at end December 2022  
Acc1 71305972 - £21,345.46 
Acc2 71305980 - £6,098.20 
Acc35152553 - £20,031.32 

  

5. Hall Bookings  Currently, we have a private booking for 29 January, and an 
Environment Agency booking on Tuesday 25 April. There have been no 
new wedding bookings, and nothing else confirmed. 
There has been a monthly booking confirmed from the MNDA for 2023, 
and Bob has a copy of the dates so he can set up/tidy away. 
The WSBKA has booked the main hall for Wednesday evenings 7-10pm 
5 March for 4 weeks, plus an hour on two Sundays in May. This is for 
their annual training course. 
We need to do a general stocktake as soon as is possible. Date tbc. 
We also need to carry out a deep clean, as soon as possible and before 
Easter. Date tbc. 
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6. Hall 
Management, 
Maintenance and 
Equipment 

John S provided his report of the various items in progress. 
A Smart Thermostat has been installed, and has been working well, 
apart from the night we met, when something wasn’t quite right! 
A new CCTV system and power supply (which has broken) is to be 
installed during January. It will be remotely accessible via an App. 
The radiators are to be drained down ASAP and all pipe connections 
checked for leaks. We have been plagued with leaks over the past 8-12 
months. They have been causing the boiler to depressurise, leading to 
boiler malfunction. 
The battery in the oil tank remote meter sender unit has been 
replaced, which should see the meter located in the kitchen working 
correctly again. 
John S is to liaise with Bob to address issues with the Play Area revamp 
this Spring. 
John S is going to assess the condition of the grey upholstered chairs. 
Are they worth cleaning? Do they need replacing? 
We discussed the purchase of another picnic table at a cost of £580 
plus VAT (as suggested in the recent consultation). If we order before 
the end of February, we will get 10% off. Approved. JS will order one. 
Regarding the cleaning or replacement of the kitchen flooring, Vogue 
Flooring, in Bury, are going to assess it, and also the Hall flooring. SW 
will liaise. We approved replacement of the kitchen floor ASAP with 
repair of the main hall floor using the few planks found in the loft. 
Hall curtains. Glasswells has been approached for a second quote, and 
they were not able to arrange themselves for a site visit so we have 
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given up with them. Sarah will contact Hartwell Blinds to see if we get 
better treatment. 
Noise Limiter. We talked about installing one of these to reduce the 
cases of excessive music noise experienced during some of our summer 
hires. Approved. We will need to make hirers aware of it, and insert its 
presence into the 2023 terms and conditions of hire. Susanne has tried 
to talk with Rupert about it, but is still awaiting a response. The cost 
will be in the region of £1000. 
A proposal was made to limit the late night party bookings (which 
include weddings) to no more than 2 a month, with a 6-hour minimum 
booking. This was agreed, although this decision will need to be kept 
under constant review and finances checked regularly for impact. 
Wedding prices. This was discussed again, and for 2024 we opted for a 
fee of £1850. We will keep an eye on bookings – and interest – to see 
how this impacts. For 2025 we intend increasing the rate to £1950. It 
was proposed that we remove the current price from the website for 
the remainder of 2023. SW will amend the website. 
We talked about the value of the event bond at booking, and other 
items that we would need to remind hirers about specifically. These 
include confetti, table glitter and glitter balloons, clearing up rubbish 
and broken glass, etc. A document detailing the circumstances 
following which we would specifically withhold parts of the bond needs 
to be created and agreed, and included in the terms and conditions of 
hire. It was suggested that if fireworks are used, the whole of the bond 
should be forfeited immediately. SW will work up the document and 
revised terms and conditions of hire. 
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7. Events Caroline proposed a late-night party for villagers for 2024, but it is 
something that requires further working up and costing. 
The 2023 plant fair is on Saturday 13 May, and looking ahead to 2024, 
25 May has been booked. 
The 8th of May is the King’s Coronation, to be led by Amanda and Ali. 
Amanda and Suzi Surti have been discussing the viability of an 
authentic curry night in February or March. They are thinking it could 
be a ticketed charity event for 60–80 folks, and perhaps a bar could be 
organised. They will work up the idea and costings and advertise dates, 
etc., in the Village Voice. To enable it to be under the banner of HCC, 
we propose an 80:20 split of profit with St Nicholas Hospice. 
We discussed whether to organise something for the village children 
during half term and/or Easter. The Church is offering and Easter Egg 
Hunt on Easter Sunday, so we felt we should not do anything to detract 
from that. 
We agreed that the Easter Bunny will be invited to leave gifts for the 
village children, funded by the Community Council. 
We discussed booking a group of five artistes, called the Shanty Folk 
(recommended by Chris Shipley), for an event later in 2023 in aid of the 
RNLI, costing £70 for the booking. SW was asked to liaise with them to 
decide a date late October/early November for an evening event with a 
paid bar. 
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8. Any other 
business 

As part of the consultation results we will be holding a Clubs Morning 
on the 1st of April, between 1000 and 1200, with coffee, tea, biscuits, 
cake and led by Amanda.  
An update is required in the Village Voice for the bookings policy for 
residents. SW will write it up. 
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9. Date of next 
meetings 

Monday the 27th of February from 6.30pm.   



 


